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MINUTES; LPD/SC WLIC Singapore meeting 2013

August 17 and 20, 2013
Venue: WLIC Singapore; Suntec Singapore Convention and Exhibition Centre 
SC1 : Saturday morning 17th 9:15 – 11:45, room 303

SC2: Tuesday afternoon 20th 16:15 – 18:15, room 309

1. Opening and Welcome 
Koen Krikhaar (KK) welcomed all to the meeting especially incoming members of the Standing Committee whose term officially starts after the end of the Singapore Conference. Incoming members may participate in the vote of Chair and Secretary. New members were specifically welcomed, i.e. Vanessa van Atten (French Ministry of Culture Paris); Luc Maumet (AVH France); Menno Stein (Aangepast Lezen, Netherlands); Bak Seongeui (The National Library for Individuals with Disabilities, 
National Library of Korea); Lozajic Nedeljka (Department for Services for the blind and Visually Impaired Users, National Library of Serbia) and Mike Marlin (Braille & Talking Book Library California State Library)
Two members will be completing their second term. i.e. Margaret McGrory (CNIB) and Misako Nomura (JSRPD)

2. New Members and Attendance List (cf. attachment1)
All those present introduce themselves and signed the attendance list. 
3. Apologies
Lozajic Nedeljka (Serbia); Kari Kumenje (Norway); Geert Ruebens (Flemish Library); Elena Sakarova (Russian State Library)
4. Briefing from Leadership Forum 
Reports from Special Interest Groups (SIGs) were presented. Two new SIGs were introduced, i.e. one for Religion, Dialogue and Environment and another for New Professionals. 

Information was made available about IFLA’s 4 key initiatives and Standing Committees (SC) are expected to incorporate them in their Strategic and Action Plans. A special Session around these initiatives is planned during the Conference. 

A new website was introduced http://library.ifla.org/. The purpose of this site is to bring together all conference information, papers, poster sessions, etc. on one website. Information of all past and future IFLA Conferences will be together on this website. 
The IFLA Trend Report will be introduced during the Conference and all delegates are invited to attend this session. 

5. Representing LPD at Session 131 — Professional Units Key Initiatives Session
The Professional Committee would like to discuss with all the Sections how they can implement their key initiatives and actions. The request is that Committees should send at least one delegate to this meeting. This session clashes with the LPD Session on the conference program scheduled for Tuesday 20 August 2013.  Minna van Zansen (MvZ) volunteers to represent the Committee and to report back during the 2nd LPD meeting. 
6. Accepting the agenda / adding last minute items
No new items were added to the Agenda and were accepted.
7. Nominations and Election of Chair, Secretary, Information Coordinator
2013 is an election year and a new Chair and Secretary must be elected. KK and Francois Hendrikz (FH) indicated that they are prepared to continue as Chair and Secretary respectively for a second term. No new nominations were received and the meeting accepted KK as Chair and FH as Secretary of the LPD Section for the next two years.
KK advised the meeting that these two positions will be become vacant in two years time. Section members will have to think about potential members who would be willing to take over these two positions by 2015. This item will be put on the Agenda of the February 2014 meeting to identify possible candidates. 
8. Minutes from Madrid SC meeting
The Meeting accepted the Minutes and it is available on the IFLA LPD Website. 

9. The VI Treaty after Marrakesh (Francisco Calvo)
The Chair requested Francisco Calvo (FC) to give the meeting a summary of the status of the Treaty. The meeting also needs to discuss what the LPD Section could do to facilitate the process of implementation. The Treaty was adopted on the 28th of June 2013 and signed by 51 countries. A list is available on the WIPO Website. 20 Ratifications are required to enter the Treaty into force. Any country in the world may sign the treaty. A one year period is available for this until June 2014. After this date countries will have to follow a different procedure to sign the Treaty.  The first ratifications are expected as from September 2013. It is anticipated that countries of the European Union will sign as a group and not as individual countries. Member of the LPD Section should talk to their respective Government representatives to encourage them to sign/ratify the Treaty.  Countries who do no not sign/ratify the Treaty will not benefit from the provisions made in the Treaty.  WIPO as a neutral body will not request Member States to put the provisions of the Treaty into National Legislation. Interest groups in various countries will have to lobby their Government to do so. Changes in the structure of the Stakeholders Platform and the TIGAR Project are expected as a result of the Treaty.
Michael Simpson (MS) from Vision Australia mentioned that the World Blind Union will become involved in various countries to lobby for the implementation of the Treaty. Australia is looking positively at the Treaty. Provisions such as the verification of the commercial availability of accessible works may prompt the Australian Government to review their Copyright Legislation.

Margaret McGrory (MM) indicated that the Canadian delegation to Marrakesh will be preparing a brief to be submitted to the Canadian Government with recommendations about the Treaty. A request will be sent to all stakeholders to respond to the recommendations and to make proposals about what needs to be done. Geert Reubens (GR) was present in Marrakesh and presented the statement prepared by the LPD Section representing 60 international organisations providing accessible media to the Visually Impaired. 
The Chair proposed the formation of a LPD working committee to revisit the above statement and perhaps rewrite it with concrete examples of what will happen after the Treaty is implemented. The Chair offered to liaise with the CLN section to determine their plan of actions in this regard. This statement will assist LPD members when they communicate with the Government representatives. F. Hendrikz requests that IFLA statements about the Treaty should be coordinated in order to eliminate too many statements issued by the various Sections, the Governing Board or other IFLA structures. Some LPD members raised awareness about the Treaty in their countries by publishing articles about the Treaty and pictures about the delegates present at the Marrakesh event. 
10. Updates from IFLA funded projects

a. Performance measure and how to handle the STV account
This project was done in collaboration with the Section of Statistics and Evaluation and is completed. A Guideline is available for Libraries to evaluate their performance against the identified Indicators. It was well received by IFLA. The question is how to encourage LPD members to use the measures and what to do with the information?  Funds are still available in the Share the Vision Account that is managed by RNIB in the UK to develop this initiative further. Collecting and storing data is an issue to be considered as well as ownership of the database. The importance of being able to compare figures of different organisations for planning purposes is emphasized. Confidentiality of information also needs to be considered. Menno Stein offered to look at options to establish an online tool to collect the information from various organisations. The Chair suggested that the database maintained by JSRPD of Libraries Serving people with Print disabilities should also be looked at as part of this initiative since it is linked to organisations providing Performance Information. 
b. Dyslexia Guidelines 
The Guidelines were published in during 2001. The Section for People with Special Needs (LSN) started to revise the Guidelines. Misako Nomura who is LPD’s contact on the Working Group gave a progress report to the meeting.  The first draft will be submitted by September 2013. Comments from interested parties will be requested after that. The final plan will be submitted to IFLA’s Governing Board in December 2013 for endorsement. The process is on track for delivery as planned. 
c. Ulverscroft Best Practice Awards 2013 
Ulverscroft has been making funds available for many years to assist library related individuals and organisations to develop professionally and to learn from each other. Applications for these funds are open to any person working in the field of the blind and visually impaired people. Funds were allocated to a person from the National Library of Serbia during 2013 to visit RNIB. Ulverscroft were disappointed with the applications and might change the structure of the Awards in future. MvZ suggested making the program better known through the IFLA Network during the next year since Ulverscroft will make a decision about the Award during October 2014.  The Award is made every second year and the value is up to £10,000. The meeting noted the concerns of the Ulverscroft Foundation about the number and quality of applications and that the Award may be withdrawn. The LPD Section and IFLA will promote the Award in order to create more awareness. The Chair also suggested determining from the Ulverscroft Foundations what it is they are looking for in order to advise interested applicants in advance. 
Hiroshi Kawamura mentioned the Daisy Consortium’s Developing Countries Alliance responsible to provide training in countries interested to develop services for blind and visually impaired people. These funds may be of assistance to facilitate the training. (http://foundation.ulverscroft.com/award809.htm)
MvZ also mentions a conversation with David Owen from the Foundation and that they are considering sponsoring a person to attend the next IFLA Conference. She will e-mail the suggestion to LPD members for comments and then send a response to David Owen. 
d. Nominating for Dr. Dayton Award 
MM informed the meeting about the call for nominations for the Dr. Dayton Award recognizing any in individual or organisation that has provided exceptional services to blind and visually impaired people. The Award is not restricted to Canadians alone. The Nominations form is available at http://www.cnib.ca/en/about/awards/achievement/dmfm/Pages/default.aspx
e. Nominating for the Zero Project (Koen)

The organisers of this project are organising an annual conference on the level of the United Nations where they focus on the U.N. Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. The focal point for the 2014 Conference will be on access to information. The organisers are requesting nominations for policies or products that assisted in implementing access to information. They have requested members of LPD to submit nominations in this regard.  Nomination forms were sent to all LPD members. The Chair requested all LPD members to consider submitting nominations for the Zero Project. Although the deadline has passed an extended deadline was agreed to. Recipients of the Award will be invited to a U.N. Conference in Paris during March 2014. The Recipient will do a presentation where additional funding may be made available to promote the implementation of the nominated project. More information is available at http://www.zeroproject.org/
f. New initiatives

The deadline for applying for IFLA funded projects is at the end of October 2013. The Chair requested for the submission of IFLA LPD project ideas. It should typically be projects that could be completed within a year. The funding is usually between 2,000 to 3,000 Euros per annum and should cover basic expenditure associated with the project, e.g. meetings, travelling, office expenditure, etc.  MS suggested a project on the accessibility of eBooks and BK/KK  volunteered to assist with the drafting of the application form. 

11. International cross border projects/activities

a. TIGAR update 

 MM provided a status report of the TIGAR Project. 22 countries are participating in the Project. Information about the Project is available on the TIGAR.org website. After the Treaty has been signed in July more countries indicated their interest to become part of the project. The Project’s term comes to an end during October 2013. WIPO will be submitting a proposal on how to make the Project more operational and how it may function in future and in what format. It will also consider the Enabling Technologies Project as well as the Capacity Building Project and possibly consolidate the three projects in one structure. Stakeholders will have the opportunity to submit comments on the proposal before it will be submitted to WIPO’s General Assembly for acceptance.  A Technology platform has been developed to upload and download books by participants of the Project.  One person has been appointed to clear all the rights of the publications available in the Repository. The Platform is also making it possible to obtain Management information about the activities taking place, e.g. number of titles uploaded and downloaded, which countries, titles, etc. One of the challenges experienced to date is that once a Daisy title is downloaded it requires some work to adapt it to the needs of the receiving organisation.  TIGAR is looking at normalizing files to ensure more consistency and easier use of the file by the receiving organisation. Braille and Daisy files are available in the Repository. The scope of available titles will expand as the Project develops to cater for the different information needs. TIGAR is currently funded by WIPO and the Daisy Consortium mainly covering expenses relating to the Project Management Team.  The funding model will most probably change in future as the project structure is revised as mentioned earlier.  
FH briefed the meeting about the work of the Capacity Building Working Group (CBWG) in Namibia and Bangla Desh. Both countries were visited and meetings conducted with Rights Holders and potential Trusted Intermediaries. Bangla Desh developed an action plan and made good progress in terms of the benefits offered by TIGAR and to establish general service delivery to the blind and visually impaired people in Bangla Desh. The same progress cannot be reported for Namibia. Members of the CBWG are trying to encourage the relevant people in Namibia to provide the required action plan. It was learnt that countries are on different levels of readiness and have different needs. Countries are also expecting a readymade solution and needs to understand that they will have to work towards their own service delivery model with the guidance of the Working Group and other role players. It will be a long term developmental project to establish infrastructure, roles and responsibilities, training, etc. 
Hiroshi Kawamura (HK) informed the meeting about Japanese Copyright Legislation that allows electronic downloading of Japanese reading material to eligible organisations in other countries. Any eligible organisation may become a member of the network in Japan to download these digital materials. HK is of the opinion that the Marrakesh Treaty may stimulate the utilization of these types of distribution networks across international borders between organisations. HK enquired about the conditions for participating organsiations to share files from the TIGAR database and the possibility of establishing one-to-one relationships between organisations to facilitate exchange. MM response was that international exchange has been in place between certain organisations for a long time but it all depends on the readiness of a library to be able to distribute and to receive digital files and to process it before making it available to its members. Infrastructure may be lacking. One of the benefits of distributing material through the TIGAR platform will be that files will be standardised making it easier to be downloaded and used by the receiving organisation and later even eligible individuals. The Copyright Legislation of each country will have to make provision for the importation of material with any conditions attached to it. The organisations importing the material will then have to adhere to their country’s own legislation. 
David Fernándes-Barrial (DFB) enquired about the status of the TIGAR catalog and the detail of the information available about the material in the catalog.  There are currently around a 1,000 titles available from 8 or 9 organisations. Catalog records are in the process of being streamlined by the WIPO team responsible for the catalogue in order to create a consistent and standardized catalog record. 
b. ETIN update 
KK reported about the European Trusted Intermediary Network (ETIN) during the LPD meeting in Madrid during February 2013. They have just completed a survey to create more interest in Europe about the Project and to reach out to Eastern European countries to become involved. Around 10 countries participated in the survey and ETIN is busy processing the data. The lack of funding and a dedicated project team are to two biggest issues influencing the project. The Rights Holders (RH) offered some funding and requested Trusted Intermediaries (TI) to match that to appoint a Project Manager. This person will be tasked to develop a project plan and to secure European Union funding for the development of the project. ETIN has not considered the impact of the treaty on their activities yet but it may be possible for ETIN and TIGAR to merge in future. An ETIN Board is in place with three representatives each from the RH and the TI. ETIN is planning a pilot to share collections between Netherlands and Flanders because the two countries share a similar language and the same will be done between countries using German and French. MM suggested that ETIN may become involved in the TIGAR Project as a TI in future and in the process the two projects could share and expand resources. 

12. Finalizing Singapore LPD presentation 
KK requested all presenters to meet him on Monday to prepare for the LPD session scheduled for Tuesday 20 August 2013.


13. UNESCO adopting Manifesto
The Manifesto was drafted a few years ago stating the importance of accessible library services and appealing to Government and other NGO’s to implement such services in their countries. Efforts are currently underway to put the Manifesto on the Agenda of UNESCO’s Annual Conference planned to take place on the 5th of November 2013.  If discussed it is anticipated that the Manifesto will be adopted. If the Manifesto is not on the Agenda it will take another year before it may become an Agenda item. 
14. Lyon, France  2014

FH table the suggestion that the LPD Section should not have a scheduled LPD session on the 2014 IFLA Conference Program but to rather make various presentations as part of the Sessions of other Sections, e.g. LSN, Copyright, Children’s Section, Public Libraries, etc. This way the work or LPD members will get broader exposure and will make it clear how the work done by members of the LPD could be integrated or support the work done in other types of libraries.  The Section will still apply for a formal session on the IFLA Program in case the idea is not acceptable to other Sections. The Section Chair will liaise with other Section Chairs to determine the themes and whether it would be possible to submit papers in line with the theme. The meeting supported the suggestion. 
15. Post-Satellite Lyon in Paris 
Plans for a Satellite Conference with LSN did not materialize. BrailleNet in France was approached and accepted to host a 2-day satellite conference in Paris at the University of Pierre and Marie Curie.  The Satellite Conference will take place on the 22nd and 23rd of August 2014. The theme of the Conference is: How can the e-book revolution help persons with special (reading) needs. A preliminary organizing committee is in place with the following members: Dominque Burger, Geert Reubens and Koen Krikhaar. There is interest from the French speaking part of Belgium as well. KK appealed to the members of LPD to become part of the Committee to assist with arrangements. Luc Maumet indicated that he will be joining the Committee.  Karen Keninger (NLS) indicated her willingness to be part of the Committee. Anne-Cahterine Fritzinger (BUPMC) indicated that she would request a colleague at the University to join the Committee. 

The reason why the Satellite will be held after the IFLA Conference is due to the fact the University is not available before the start of the IFLA conference. 

There is a date overlap with the IFLA closing ceremony on the 22nd . IFLA is aware of it and has approved the dates of the Satellite. The Satellite will therefore begin with Library visits to participating libraries on the 22nd. Delegates will travel by train from Lyon to Paris on the evening of the 21st or the morning of the 22nd.


The Chair requested Misako Nomura, who is a corresponding member of the LSN Section, to brief the Meeting about LSN’s plans for their post conference program. They are planning to focus on the youth in the context of the UN Convention of the Rights of People with Disabilities.  Because LPD will be involved with its own post conference it will be difficult to become too involved in their program. It was suggested to talk about the Dyslexia Guidelines which will be accepted by IFLA in December 2013. 
16. Feedback from Professional Units Key Initiatives Session
MvZ informed the meeting about an IFLA arranged meeting that took place on the 20th of August. The meeting considered the key initiatives of IFLA. IFLA do not want Sections to do too many things outside the framework of the initiatives. Specific topics mentioned were Open Access. There is an IFLA Statement on Open Access by IFLA to be noted. Another topic raised was about e-lending. IFLA wants to focus on trade publishing versus Educational Publishing and what it means for various Sections. Most Sections indicated that e-lending is not too central to the work they are doing as a Section. A third topic that was discussed was the IFLA Trend Report. Sections are requested to discuss the Report and its relevance to the Section. The fourth topic was on WIPO, copyright exceptions and limitations. Most Sections are not aware or interested in Copyright issues. IFLA was requested to provide on-line information about the importance of its relationship with the World Intellectual Property Organisation and its impact on Sections. 
Sections were request to look at the Key Initiatives and some of the mentioned topics  in terms of what it means to the Section and how to incorporate that into their Action Plans and also to give feedback. No dates or deadlines were decided for this. 

KK mentioned that all of these topics will be considered as part of the LPD Strategic Plan during the next meeting planned for February 2014. In preparation of this meeting it was suggested that a working group come with ideas on open access,  e-lending. Another group could work on the IFLA Trend Report. Menno Stein and Francois Hendrikz will work on the Trend Report. Margaret McGrory and Koen Krikhaar will work on e-lending. 
MM asked MvZ to provide some notes about the meeting and send it to all. 

17. LPD Strategic Plan 2012 – 2013 
The Plan will be updated during the February 2014 LPD meeting. 
18. Financial Report 
Each IFLA receives 400 Euro for a financial year, i.e. from January to December of each year to cover expenditure related to the work of the Section. The LPD Section still has 341 Euros in its budget. If the Section is not planning to spend the funds on anything IFLA should then be informed accordingly in order to utilize the funds elsewhere.  IFLA works on a flat budget allocation for all Sections regardless of size or expenditure patterns. Under expenditure has no influence on the annual allocation. It was suggested to use some of the budget on postage to send the archival documents of the Section from RNIB to Celia Library in Finland where Päivi Voutilainen
 will organize the documents. A small amount may also be used to digitize relevant document and another sum may be paid to Paivi for her effort. The meeting agreed to the proposal.
19. Section Communications

A Section Newsletter was published shortly before the IFLA Conference. Another issue is planned for December 2013. Some topics suggested are:  Summary of the 6 papers presented during the LPD Section’s Session during the IFLA Conference (links will be created to the full papers on the IFLA website); update on the Manifesto; Franciso will submit an item on the Marrakesh Treaty;  BK will request their children’s librarian to submit a report; KK will draft a short item on the Lyon Program.) 
Submissions should be around half a page and submitted by the end of November to MvZ.

MvZ agreed to sending out a message via the LPD list serve to make people aware of the latest’s issue of the Newsletter once it is published on the IFLA Website. A request to assist to translate the Newsletter will be sent out after the Conference. 
MvZ informed the meeting that she has created a LPD Facebook Page called IFLA LPD. All members of the LPD Standing Committee have equal rights to add content to the page. Two mailing lists exist for the Section, i.e. Standing Committee list and the common list where any person may join to receive information about the Section. Both lists are available from the IFLA LPD Website. It is not possible to add attachments to messages on both these List serves. 
MvZ will verify and update the Standing Committee list. 

20. Updating the Madrid Action Item List
Action 1: JH will confirm the exact amount in the Share the Vision budget. Status: JH was not present at the meeting and the item will stand over to the next meeting.
Action 2: KK will enquire from Dan Pescod from RNIB about the status of free post for blind people to detemine whether Action 2.3 should remain as part of the Strategic Plan or not or to rephrase it if necessary. Status: KK recommended that members read the report by Dan Pescod on the issue and the standards set for free post. 
Action 3: LPD members should look at the Guidelines for professional Library and Information Educational Programs recently approved by the Section for Education and Training. It is available on their Website and how it applies to the work of LPD. Status: Noted as a general request for members to address if applicable. 
Action 4: KK will enquire from IFLA HQ what they recommend the Section should do with physical archival material as well as where the old digital material is that was available on the old IFLA website. Status:  The matter has been discussed during the meeting and a plan of action has been agreed upon. 
Action 5: JH will suggest to Helen Brazier to task someone at or through RNIB to do a high-level assessment and categorization of the content to determine the archival value and content of the documents. This will assist LPD in its decision what to do next with the material. Status:  Same as above.
Action 6: All LPD members are requested to submit their figures as required by the Performance Measure Instrument by end of April 2013 to JH. JH assisted by MvZ will re-circulate the document to all members with a request to respond. The document will also be available on the LPD Website. Status:  Members have not submitted the statistics. The matter was discussed during this meeting and a plan of action has been agreed upon. Menno Stein will advise the meeting on the administration of the Performance Measure instrument at its next meeting. The matter will  stand over to the next meeting. 
Action 7: MvZ will draft an e-mail to be sent to Joanne Yeomans to include it in the IFLA marketing communications during the Singapore Conference. Status: This matter refers to the Ulverscroft Award which was discussed during the current meeting and will be addressed. 
Action 8: MvZ and KKu will look into the possibilities of LinkedIn and Google docs as an option to assist with document management. Status:  MvZ attended to the matter and the Section will test Google docs which allows multiple users to work on one document, e.g. the Strategic Plan of the IFLA Trend Report. 
Action9 : All Newsletter articles to be submitted to MvZ by 5th of April. Status: This matter was attended to. 
Action 10: JH will use some of the articles for the Blog. The blog is available at blogs.IFLA.org/LPD. Members interested to Blog may write to JH to arrange access rights. Status:  The meeting agreed to use the IFLA LPD Facebook page instead of the blog to disseminate information about the LPD and its members. 
Action 11: KK and FH to draft a Call for Presentations at the IFLA Conference and send it out to all LPD members before the end of February 2013. Status: Attended to. 
Action 12: KK to arrange a Conference call with the Program Committee. Status: Attended to. 
Action 13: KK to contact Luc Maumet and Flavia Kippele (from SBS) to determine whether anyone of them would be interested to arrange the Pre-Conference. Status: The Lyon Organising Committee will include her in the planning of the program. 
Action 14: MvZ suggests to add an LPD newcomer item for discussion during the next meeting. Status:  It was not clear what was expected for this item and will be removed from the next Minutes.
Action 15: MvZ and BK will send suggestions for accommodation in Singapore before the end of February 2014 to all members to make the necessary bookings.  Status:  Attended to. 
Action 16: GR to put the four Online distributions research questions on the LPD list for all to access and respond to. Status: GR sent questionnaires to certain members. The matter has been addressed. 
Action 17: LPD Standing Committee members who are using online distribution of Daisy books should send GR responses to his 4 questions to compile a status report. Status: Relates to the above item and was addressed.  Mvz will ask GR whether he wants to make the results of the research available to all members in the Newsletter. 
21. Any other business
a. Karen Keninger and David Fernández-Barrial from NLS confirmed their invitation to host the mid-year meeting in Washington. The invitation was accepted and scheduled for the 10th and the 11th of February 2014. NLS will suggest accommodation options for consideration.
b. Misako Nomura (JSRPD) and Margaret McGrory (CNIB) completed two terms as members of the LPD. Hiroshi Kawamura mentioned that Misako has been appointed as Section Secretary of LSN. The Chair thanked them for their participation and contribution over the past few years and wished them well for the future. He handed them gifts on behalf of the Section. 


Attachment 1: Attendance list for 17 & 20 August 2013
1. Aangepast Lezen – Menno Stein (17 & 20 Aug)

2. Australian Library Information Association – Julie Rae (17 Aug)
3. AVH – Luc Maumet (17 & 20 Aug)
4. BUPHC – Anne-Catherine Fritzinger (17 Aug)

5. Braille Library of China – Shying Wo (20 Aug)

6. Braille Library of China – Lizhen Tang (20 Aug)

7. Canadian University of Dubai – Rup Mukherjee Kapitzki (17 Aug)
8. Celia – Minna van Zansen (17 & 20 Aug)
9. CNIB - Margaret McGrory (17 & 20 Aug)
10. Daisy Consortium – Dipendra Manocha (20 Aug)

11. Dedicon – Katinka de Vos (20 Aug)

12. Dedicon – Koen Krikhaar (Chair) - (17 & 20 Aug)

13. French Ministry of Culture (Paris) – Vanessa van Atten (17 & 20 Aug)
14. Japan Society for Rehabilitation of Persons with Disabilities – Misako Nomura (17 & 20 Aug)
15. NLS/BPH – David Fernández-Barrial (17 & 20 Aug)
16. NLS/BPH – Karen Keninger & Bryan Healy (17 & 20 Aug)
17. National Library of Jamaica – Nicole Bryan (20 Aug)

18. Nippon Lighthouse – Hiroshi Kawamura (17 & 20 Aug)
19. ONCE – Francisco Calvo Martinez (17 & 20 Aug)
20. SALB – Francois Hendrikz (Secretary) - (17 & 20 Aug)

21. Swedish Agency of Accessible Media – Bitte Kronkvist (17 & 20 Aug)
22. Vision Australia – Michael Simpson (17 & 20 Aug)
Annexure 1

Singapore action items
Action items standing over:

Action 1: JH will confirm the exact amount in the Share the Vision budget. Status: JH was not present at the meeting and the item will stand over to the next meeting.

Action 6: All LPD members are requested to submit their figures as required by the Performance Measure Instrument by end of April 2013 to JH. JH assisted by MvZ will re-circulate the document to all members with a request to respond. The document will also be available on the LPD Website. Status:  Members have not submitted the statistics. The matter was discussed during this meeting and a plan of action has been agreed upon. Menno Stein will advise the meeting on the administration of the Performance Measure instrument at its next meeting. The matter will  stand over to the next meeting. 

Action 8: MvZ and KKu will look into the possibilities of LinkedIn and Google docs as an option to assist with document management. Status:  MvZ attended to the matter and the Section will test Google docs which allows multiple users to work on one document, e.g. the Strategic Plan of the IFLA Trend Report. 

Action 13: KK to contact Luc Maumet and Flavia Kippele (from SBS) to determine whether anyone of them would be interested to arrange the Pre-Conference. Status: The Lyon Organising Committee will include her in the planning of the program. 

Action 17: LPD Standing Committee members who are using online distribution of Daisy books should send GR responses to his 4 questions to compile a status report. Status: Relates to the above item and was addressed.  Mvz will ask GR whether he wants to make the results of the research available to all members in the Newsletter. 

New action items
Action 1: Proposals for Chair, Secretary & Information Coordinator: This item will be put on the Agenda of the February 2014 meeting to identify possible candidates.

Action 2: VI Treaty: The Chair proposed the formation of a LPD working committee to revisit the statement submitted at Marrakesh to perhaps rewrite it with concrete examples of what will happen after the Treaty is implemented. The Chair offered to liaise with the CLN section to determine their plan of actions in this regard. 

Action 3: Ulverscroft Best Practice Awards 2013: 

a. MvZ suggested making the program better known through the IFLA Network during the next year since Ulverscroft will make a decision about the Award during October 2014.  

b. The Chair suggested determining from the Ulverscroft Foundation what it is they are looking for in order to advise interested applicants in advance. 
c. MvZ will circulate suggestions about the Award to LPD members for comments before responding to David Owen at Ulverscroft.

Action 4: New initiatives:   The Chair requested for the submission of IFLA LPD related project ideas. It should typically be projects that could be completed within a year. MS suggested a project on accessibility of eBooks and BK/KK volunteered to assist with the drafting of the application form. 


Action 5: Lyon, France  2014: The Section Chair will liaise with other Section Chairs to determine the themes and whether it would be possible to submit papers in line with the theme. 

Action 6: Post-Satellite Conference 2014 in Paris : The Chair appealed to the members of LPD to become part of the Committee to assist with arrangements. Luc Maumet indicated that he will be joining the Committee.  Karen Keninger (NLS) indicated her willingness to be part of the Committee. Anne-Cahterine Fritzinger (BUPMC) indicated that she would request a colleague at the University to join the Committee. 

Action 7: Feedback from Professional Units Key Initiatives Session : 
a. KK mentioned that all these topics mentioned during this session (open access; e-lending; copyright exceptions and limitations; IFLA Trend Report) will be considered during the LPD Strategic Plan meeting in February 2014. In preparation of this meeting the following working groups will work on ideas as input during the planned meeting. Menno Stein and Francois Hendrikz will work on the Trend Report. Margaret McGrory and Koen Krikhaar will work on e-lending. 

b. MM asked MvZ to provide some notes about the meeting and send it to all. 

Action 8:  Section Communications: 

a. MvZ agreed to sending out a message via the LPD list serve to make people aware of the latest’s issue of the Newsletter once it is published on the IFLA Website. A request to assist to translate the Newsletter will be sent out after the Conference. 

b. MvZ will verify and update the Standing Committee list. 

LPD Singapore SC Meetings17 and 20 August 2013; draft minutes
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